THE GARDEN CLUB OF STUART
PERIWINKLE CIRCLE
September 12, 2024

The September 12, 2024, meeting of the Periwinkle Circle was held at Sandhill Cove Retirement Living.
Jill Burton, Vice President chaired the meeting. There were p members in attendance.

Edna Bartlett, Treasure, made a motion to increase the dues from $15.00 to $35.00. Dues of $35.00 are
necessitated to increase the balance in the Treasury so that Seacoast Bank will not change a service fee
of $10.00 a month.

There was a lengthy discussion of the programs for 2024-2025. Members would like to visit a charitable
organization as part of a program. They would like to continue the tradition of dinner at Yacht and
Country Club and supporting Hibiscus Children’s Center. Jill mentioned Hibiscus prefers to have more
teen gifts, if possible, unwrapped.

Submitted by Gail P. Brady, President



